## Association Elects New Officers

Aaron Wildavsky of the University of California, Berkeley, has been elected to serve as president-elect of APSA for 1984-85 and will assume the office of president in 1985-86 when current president, Richard F. Fenno, Jr. of the University of Rochester, steps down.

Wildavsky was elected by acclamation at the Annual Business Meeting on September 1 along with the other nominees selected by the Nominating Committee for APSA offices and Council positions.

Robert Gilpin of Princeton University, Samuel P. Huntington of Harvard University, and Donna E. Shalala of Hunter College, City University of New York, were elected vice-presidents of APSA for 1984-85. Robert Axelrod of the University of Michigan was elected secretary.

The eight new members of the 16-member Council to serve a two-year term (1984-86) are: Brian Barry, California In-



Jewell Prestage of Southern University is honored by the APSA Committee on the Status of Blacks in the Profession.

stitute of Technology; F. Chris Garcia, University of New Mexico; William R. Keech, University of North Carolina; J.



Michael Preston (right) of the University of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign, presents a plaque to honor Charles V. Hamilton of Columbia University.

#### Association News

Donald Moon, Wesleyan University; Victor Olorunsola, Iowa State University; Norman J. Ornstein, American Enterprise Institute; Benjamin I. Page, University of Texas at Austin; and Bruce Russett, Yale University.

Susan Welch, University of Nebraska, Lincoln, will serve the second year of her two-year term as treasurer in 1984-85.

Other continuing Council members serving the second year of a two-year term are: Charles W. Anderson, University of Wisconsin; Morris P. Fiorina, Harvard University; Helen Ingram, University of Arizona; Nannerl Keohane, Wellesley College; Michael P. Preston, University of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign; Arlene W. Saxonhouse, University of Michigan; W. Phillips Shively, University of Minnesota; and Gerald Wright, Indiana University.

## Nominating Committee Seeks Suggestions

The Nominating Committee, headed by Fred I. Greenstein of Princeton University, is seeking suggestions for nominees to APSA offices.

The committee will make nominations for eight Council positions, as well as the offices of secretary, treasurer, vice president (three positions) and president.

The members of the nominating committee are:

James A. Caporaso, Graduate School of International Studies, University of Denver, Denver, CO 80208; (303) 753-2994.

Fred I. Greenstein, Department of Politics, Princeton University, Princeton, NJ 08544; (609) 452-4771.

John Kessel, Department of Political Science, Ohio State University, Columbus, OH 43210; (614) 422-2880.

Robert D. Putnam, Department of Government, Harvard University, Cambridge, MA 02138; (617) 495-5938 or 495-1669.

Barbara Sinclair, Department of Political Science, University of California, Riverside, Riverside, CA 92521; (714) 787-3833.

Judith Stiehm, Department of Political Science, University of Southern California, Los Angeles, CA 90089-0044; (213) 743-2653.

Editor's Note: The following two stories, in conjunction with the article, "The Rise and Decline of Black Political Scientists in the Profession" (see Forum in this issue of PS), constitute an affirmative action report for the association. These articles are presented pursuant to the 1983 recommendations of the Committee on Professional Ethics, Rights and Freedoms in its report, "The Commitment of the American Political Science Association to the Principles of Affirmative Action." (see PS, Spring 1983, pp. 293-302.)

# Affirmative Action: Recognition of Women and Minorities in the Association

### Robert J-P. Hauck

American Political Science Association

Recent APSA presidents and council members have actively promoted the interests of women and minorities through their election and appointment to positions of leadership within the Association. Women and minorities have held 46 percent of the elective and appointive offices of the Association from 1980 through 1985 (see Table 1). At the same

### 1985 Membership Directory Questionnaire

The Association is currently updating the 1983 APSA Membership Directory, with plans to publish the new edition in early 1985. If you are a current member and have not yet received a directory questionnaire, please write or call the national office immediately to request a questionnaire.